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RECOMMENDATION: 

Office of the Chief of Police 
400 West Broadway Long Beach, CA 90802 

(562) 570-7301 

C-10 

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute all necessary documents 
including any necessary subsequent amendments, with the Department of Justice, 
Bureau of Justice Assistance, to receive and expend grant funding up to $368,000 
from the Fiscal Year 2021 Body-Worn Camera Policy and Implementation Program 
to Support Law Enforcement Agencies, for the period of December 1, 2021 to 
November 30, 2024; and, 

Increase appropriations in the General Grants Fund Group in the Police 
Department by $368,000, offset by grant revenue. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

The Long Beach Police Department (LBPD) was awarded the Fiscal Year 2021 Body­
Worn Camera Policy and Implementation Program to Support Law Enforcement Agencies 
from the Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice Assistance, in the amount of $368,000. 
The purpose of the grant is to fund law enforcement agencies seeking to purchase body 
worn cameras (BWC) to expand comprehensive BWC programs with a specific and 
demonstrated plan to implement this technology to maximize the benefits of BWCs. 
BWCs help strengthen accountability and transparency, and can assist in deescalating 
conflicts, resulting in more constructive encounters between the police and members of 
the community. The program will further the Department of Justice's mission of promoting 
the safe and fair administration of justice. 

LBPD began its BWC program in 2016 with a pilot of 100 cameras in one geographic 
area and by 2020 had expanded to all geographic locations that now includes 649 BWCs 
for all Patrol Bureau officers. The grant monies will be used to further expand the current 
BWC program and move to full department implementation by adding 184 BWCs, 
equipping all sworn officers in the Investigations Bureau (Lieutenant and below) with a 
BWC. Grant funds will also be used to cover costs associated with BWC docks, wall 
mounts, and storage. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Arturo D. Sanchez on January 6, 2022 
and by Budget Management Officer Nader Kaamoush on January 19, 2022. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action is requested on February 8, 2022, to expedite use of grant funds. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

The City of Long Beach (City) will receive grant funding of up to $368,000. An 
appropriation increase is requested in the amount of $368,000 in the General Grants 
Fund Group in the Police Department, offset by grant revenue. The grant requires a 1 :1 
match and will be fulfilled by $150,876 in budgeted employee in-kind labor hours that will 
be applied towards training on the revised BWC policy and $217,124 in the supplies and 
services budget that will be applied towards network installation, licenses, and equipment. 
The grant match will be covered within the current appropriations in the General Fund 
Group in the Police Department. This recommendation has no staffing impact beyond the 
normal budgeted scope of duties and is consistent with existing City Council priorities. 
There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

WALLY H BEISH 
CHIEF OF POLICE 

APPROVED: 

~ 
THOMAS B. MODICA 
CITY MANAGER 




